

Community Engagement meeting Tuesday 14th January 2020 - Town Council office

Present: Councillor Jill Tyler, Kay Everett-Day Carlton Colville Primary School, David Peek Allotment chairman, Rusty Harper- Carlton Colville community Centre, Stephen Hart - 2nd Carlton Colville Scout Group/Santander Community, Alan Waldron — Everitt Academy, Elaine Rogers trustee for Carlton Colville Hub, Nina Crisp — Carlton Colville Pre School, John Harrison — St Peters Church, Ian Castro — IMPACT Detached Youth, Melanie Vigo DiGallidoro Suffolk County Council, Craig Rivett — East Suffolk, Jenny Ceresa — East Suffolk, Alan Waldron — Everitt Academy (5.30 pm)

Updates

Carlton Colville Community Centre

Still need volunteers to help Town Council to put a notice in next magazine. Kay kindly offered to contact Jo McCallum East Suffolk Council, Men's Shed and Community Action Suffolk and also to put in school magazine. Suggestion of a key safe and online booking process. Car park quotes to SCC's

Carlton Colville Hub

Held open event for hirers in December, once lease signed things will get moving quickly with bookings happening. Kay to find details of baby massage enquiry and pass to clerk.

Carlton Colville Primary School

Car park has started. Carlton Colville Football Team would like to come to the school for home ground so Kay looking at lease, FA on board. Lowestoft Lions to do firework display at school in November instead of Oulton Broad at Gala day. Kay to engage with Carlton Hall.

Allotments

Work continuing at the allotments for the Everitt School, Carlton Colville School extending the growing area possibly with tropical plants. Pond potential to be reused. Could the school possibly be opened in the summer holidays for gathering produce Kay to talk to David. Kay to check school budget for outstanding funds for this year. Additional greenhouse now at the allotments for use by the Everitt School.

East Suffolk Councillors

Have budget to be spent in this financial year so opportunities to apply for funding. Carlton Colville Hub will request a Water Heater from SCC's

East Suffolk Councillors will help towards Friendly Bench at the Hub

A Fresh food bank is available for donations Roman Road, St Andrews Church pass the information on.

Agenda item to discuss foothpath connectivity to Suffolk Wildlife trust on next Town Council meeting and also discuss with Gisleham.

Seed swap taking place at Oulton Community Centre 11 - 3 pm 22^{nd} February.

Suffolk County Councillors

Mel having a meeting to discuss road flooding near to new Wildlife centre

St Peters Church

Now looking to have a new minister once approved by PCC. Some groups use the parish room. Flower festival this year. Christmas Tree festival was successful.

Santander/Carlton Colville Scout Group

Beavers and Cubs are struggling for numbers once the weather improves do some open days at the school to try and encourage more. More camping equipment is required—Craig, Mel and Jenny to look at funding. Ian offered Scout group a Judo Session

Carlton Colville Pre-School

Childcare provisions in the area have closed. Nina's plan is to move her pre-school to a smaller space with the potential of lottery grant. More suggestions for help and funding from Suffolk Charity for LG Rope, Adnams and Community Action Suffolk.

Everitt Academy

Thursday mornings for the allotments. Ian to talk to Alan about Judo. Alan thanked the community for all its help.

Please send any newsletter items to Alison the next edition would likely be at the end of February for distribution.

Date of next meeting Tuesday 31st March 4.30 pm